Minutes Portmoak Village Hall AGM 18th November 2010
Present: Joan Smith (Chair), Clare Abbott-Smith (Secretary), Donna Brown (Bookings) and John Nicol (Committee Member).

Pat Nicol, Joe Smith, Margaret Crighton, Sylvia Herrington, Stuart MacKenzie, Gerri Caldwell, Jane Martin, Sheila Goudie, Elaine Carruthers.

1. Meeting opened at 19.30hrs by Joan Smith who extended her thanks to all attending. This was after it was put to the floor whether to continue with the AGM, as the Treasurer was not present.

2. Apologies were received from Simon Byford, Adele Hersey, Enid Brown, Margaret Baird and Elizabeth Porter.

3. Minutes of 2009 AGM were adopted by Silvia Herrington and seconded by Stuart MacKenzie.

4. Matters arising: Still to get the lights at the end of the Hall moved apart, this had been requested but not attended to, therefore another electrician is to be sourced by John Nicol.

5. Chairman’s Report: The Hall continues to be in great demand and is in regular use for most sessions as well as being hired out most weekends. This is good for income but also increases the wear and tear of the Hall. It is important that take care of regular maintenance issues.

Pat and John Nicol give so much of their own time to the running and maintenance of the Hall to which we are all very grateful. Donna is doing a grand job in hiring out the Hall and keeps in close contact with Elizabeth making sure all users pay the correct amount.

We again held only one User Group meeting this year, combining with the Ceilidh Meeting – to continue this.

Maintenance: 

· New surface for the outside play area, organised by the Playgroup with payment from Kinross Rotary, McKelvie Trust and Hall funds.

· Work has been carried out on the heating system. With radiators have been repaired, new thermostatic valves fitted and descaler added to the system. Half the cost from P & K Council.

· Two new hot air hand driers have been installed.

            Fund Raising:

· Ceilidh again very successful, unfortunately total amount raised not available.

· 100 Club continues to raise money, each year over £800.

Day to Day care: With the Hall in use so regularly it is important that we all do our bit in looking after the Hall. Please tidy and sweep after us, wash and dry cups etc., check lights and thermostatic settings before you leave.

Be careful use storage space that has been allocated to you. Take care stacking chairs in the Badminton cupboard as they can fall down and block the door.

For users such as Badminton, Brownies, Cubs, Enjoy a Ball etc. A reminder to ask participants to wear NON MARKING soles. The black marks on the floor and wall (where they should not even be) very difficult and time consuming to remove. It has been known to take Pat and John up to two hours to do this and only wire wool works.

If you find anything not working/broken please let a committee member know – if we don’t know we can’t fix it. 

Thanks: It is very important that all the people who give time and effort to the running of the Hall know that they are appreciated.

· Pat for keeping the Hall so clean and smart.

· John for all the day to day maintenance, he is always here keeping an eye on things.

· John and Anne for running 100 Club.

· Horticultural Society for their donation and upkeep of rose garden.

· The Committee and User Groups for their help and support.

6. Treasurer’s Report: Unavailable at the time of the meeting – to be posted on the notice board.

7. Fund Raising: The now annual Ceilidh is set for 7th May with the same format of organising and provision of food. 

The 100 Club continues to be very successful and thanks have been given to both John and Anne for running this.

8. Charges: These are to remain unchanged throughout the next year.

9. Election of the Committee: To remain the same this year. Joan has stated she will be standing down as Chairman at the next AGM.

10. Dates for next meetings: Ceilidh and User Groups 31st March 2011

                                                   AGM 27th October 2011.

11. Roof Repairs: Bill Young has been asked to attend to work needed on the gable end and roof.

Lights in the main Hall: To try and source scaffolding to hire/borrow and obtain a contact name from the council. To request John Whiteford to order a box of 8 foot strip lights to have as spares as this length will soon be unavailable.

12. Date for Christmas Decorations: Thursday 9th December 19.00hrs all help welcome.

13. AOB: The construction of a new footpath opposite the Hall. There is a retaining wall being built and it has been requested whether work materials could be delivered to the hall car park. This has been granted but to be kept at the far end by the bins therefore not cutting down on too much of the already small space available when the car park is in use.

Meeting closed with thanks 20.00hrs

